
November	Board	Meeting	Minutes	11/19	
	
Attendance:	
	
Rodney	Gullett	
Nick	Shue	
Jeremy	Verbeke	
Martha	Shue	
Kristen	Barry	
Steve	Vigneau	
Jeremy	Kozak	
Mike	Fitzpatrick	
Jim	Owens	
Alice	Hoffman-Jacobs	
Drew	Williams	
Chris	Westerlund	
Tony	McGee	
Roger	Class	
	
		
	
Rodney-	Has	been	updating	web	site	as	needed.	He	will	also	send	Andy	a	email	with	
the	new	board.	Kristen’s	link	on	the	site	will	be	changed	treasurer@cramba.org		
Tony	is	in	now	signed	up	and	can	access	civicrm.	
	
Jeremy-	NMBP	the	video	has	been	pulled	down	off	the	site.	The	gentleman	that	was	
hurt	has	threatened	legal	action.	He	did	not	give	permission	for	IMBA	to	use	that	
footage.	Jeremy	will	let	Marty	(NMBP	REP.)	that	she	needs	to	contact	the	gentleman	
for	his	permission.	
	
Shelby	Twsp.	would	like	to	do	MTB	101	course	this	spring	for	residents.	This	will	be	
a	one	class.	Put	on	by	Park	and	Recs,	Residents	will	be	free	with	a	small	fee	for	non-
residents.	Marty	Shue	and	Jeremy	will	work	detail	for	instructors	once	a	date		is	
conformed.	
	
Found	a	company	that	builds	snow	groomers	for	1500	dollars.	Nick	has	offered	to	
drive	pick	it	up.	Mike	Fitzpatrick	has	generously	offered	to	donate	the	money	to	
purchase.	
	
Kristen-	Armadillo	check	has	cleared	for	shirts.	Still	have	2	checks	that	need	to	clear.	
Eric	still	needs	to	turn	in	receipt	for	Bloomer	bridge.		Storage	unit	renewal	of	550	is	
coming	up	soon.	
	
MMBA	(Tony)-	Rodney,Nick	&	I	were	on	the	conference	call.	It	looks	like	the	ARD	is	
going	to	be	a	reliazation	in	the	future.	Andy	let	MMBA	know	that	the	ARD	will	report	
to	him	and	IMBA	and	he	will	update	MMBA.	A	vote	was	taken	for	CRAMBA	to	give	



$4000.00	no	more	to	IMBA		to	help	start	the	ARD																																										process.	This	
same	vote	was	held	among	4	other	IMBA	orgs.		Andy	has																																						already	
secured	$20,000.00.			A	job	posting	should	up	soon.	
	
Committees-	
	
Trail-	Marty	is	thinking	about	doing	2	GOT	MTB	this	year.(With	a	30	person	cap).	
Also	kicking	around	the	idea	of	doing	a	indoor	Q&A	for	winter	biking.	
	
Jeremy	is	getting	a	groomer	for	river	bends.	
	
Jim	is	going	to	meet	with	Dave	soon	about	PLT.	
	
AY!CRAMBA-	Jeremy	K.	Has	contacted	20	shops.	5	are	in	KLM,RBS,MAIN	
STREET,ACF	&	FRASER.	Mike	F	to	talk	to	Jeff	Sr.	about	Macomb	Bike	helping	on	
January	31st.	Andy	from	IMBA	is	available	that	day.	Jeremy	to	send	out	CRAMBA	
letter	asking	him	to	attend.	
	
Communication-	Marty	to	email	new	members	of	committee.	
	
Membership-	Mike	is	heading	up	the	ladies	night	at	ACF	on	Feb	6th.		Rodney	to	get	
IMBA	to	print	new	cards	with	proper	email	link	on	them.	
	
We	currently	sit	at	263	members.	
	
Jeremy	K.	is	going	to	deal	with	the	hang	tags	for	shops.	
	
New	Business-	
	
Kristen	–	Will	send	out	a	email	for	CRAMBA	shirt	sizes	for	board.	Also	will	contact	
Eric	about	TC’S	shirts.	
	
Trailer	wrap	the	more	complex	the	design	the	more	money	it	cost.	Kristen	to	contact	
Kristi	about	helping	design	new	wrap.	
	
Next	Meeting	at	Fitzpatrick	PUB	at	7:30	pm	on	12-17-15	
	
Adjourned	at	9:04pm	


